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Minutes

Texas Bond Review Board

Planning Session

Thursday, May 5, 2005, 10:00 a.m.

John H. Reagan Building, Room 140
105 W. 15th Street
Austin, Texas

The Texas Bond Review Board convened in a Called Planning Session at 10:00 a.m., Thursday, May 5, 2005, in Room 140 of the John H. Reagan Building in Austin, Texas.  Alternates present were Ed Robertson, Chair and Alternate for Governor Rick Perry; Blaine Brunson, Alternate for Lieutenant Governor David Dewhurst; Comptroller Carole Keeton Strayhorn; Debbie Cartwright, Alternate for the Comptroller; and Don Green, Alternate for Speaker Tom Craddick. Also in attendance were Lynn Stuck with the Office of Attorney General, Bond Finance Office staff members, and others.
Call to Order

Bob Kline, Executive Director of the Bond Review Board, called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.  He announced that this was a planning meeting of Board staff to receive and discuss information relative to the application before the Board.  No votes would be taken.  
Discussion of Proposed Issue
Bob Kline acknowledged the presence of Comptroller Carole Keeton Strayhorn.

Prior to discussion of the agenda item, Bob Kline presented a summary of the application.

Texas Transportation Commission - State of Texas General Obligation Fixed Rate Mobility Fund Bonds, Series 2005A and Variable Rate Mobility Fund Bonds, Series 2005B


Representatives present were James Bass, Director of Finance and John Munoz, Deputy Director of Finance for the Texas Department of Transportation; Robert Nichols from Texas Transportation Commission; Rebecca Heflin and Lisa Fenner, Financial Advisors, RBC Dain Rauscher; Mitch Gold, Senior Manager/Underwriter, UBS Securities; and Carol Polumbo, Bond Counsel, McCall Parkhurst & Horton.

Mr. Bass explained that the difference between this application and the one submitted in March related to the total amount requested ($4 billion versus $1 billion, respectively), and the debt-service structure (level debt service for the life of the bond with immediate principal payments versus increasing debt service over time with delayed principal payments, respectively).
Mr. Nichols added that having the $4 billion lock-in amount will allow TxDOT to accelerate all projects with the possibility of completing 90-95% of them in 50% of the time – the 95/50 Plan.

For the record, Comptroller Strayhorn asked Mr. Bass and Mr. Nichols for clarification and agreement that the Texas Transportation Commission or TxDOT did not require that toll roads be included in regional mobility plans in order for local authorities to receive allocations from the Texas Mobility Fund.  Both agreed that including toll roads was never a mandate, never a requirement.


The Board requested that as the $1 billion tranches are issued that TxDOT:  1) keep the BRB staff posted on updates of the mobility plans for the eight metropolitan planning organizations; 2) that the Commission provide the BRB a copy of each successive revenue certification from the Comptroller; and 3) that the staff of the BRB be provided with a schedule of the projects and associated expenditures completed under each of the prior issues consummated under the authority.
Other Business 
No report at this time from the Executive Director.

Adjourn

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:35 a.m.

